

سؤالات آزمون نهایی درس: زبان انگلیسی (۲) - ناسنویان	پایه: یازدهم	رشته: کلیه رشته ها	تاریخ آزمون: ۱۴۰۵/۰۴/۳۱
تعداد صفحه: ۵	مدت آزمون: ۱۲۰ دقیقه	ساعت شروع: ۷:۳۰ به وقت تهران	نام و نام خانوادگی:
دانش آموزان روزانه، بزرگسالان، آموزش از راه دور، اینترگران و داوطلبان آزاد (داخل و صبح خارج از کشور) - تیر و مرداد ۱۴۰۵			
مرکز ارزشیابی و تضمین کیفیت نظام آموزش و پرورش			
Azmoon.medu.ir			
ردیف	سؤالات (پاسخ برگ دارد)		
نمره			

Vocabulary باتوجه به تصاویر، گزینه مناسب را انتخاب کنید و در پاسخنامه بنویسید. (یک جمله اضافی است).			
۳			
	1	2	3
			
			4
a. Calligraphy has a special place in the history of Iran. b. We decided to buy a decorative wall clock from that workshop. c. He always uses beautiful colors in weaving the carpets. d. My sister measures herself every month. e. Did you know only 40 percent of the population live in this area?			
برای هر کلمه مشخص شده در ستون A، تعریف مناسبی از ستون B انتخاب کنید. (یک تعریف اضافی است).			
۲	A 5. If you have a balanced diet, you are getting all the vitamins you need. 6. Test grades vary from school to school. 7. What customs do you have for the New Year in your city? 8. Luckily, his relationship is good with his father.		B a. without worry b. to be different from each other c. traditional or usual things d. the way in which people feel and behave towards each other e. with all parts existing in the correct amounts
۳	9. Taxi drivers must drive carefully to accidents. a. agree b. prefer c. prevent d. range 10. They usually give you a(n) if you take more metal works. a. discount b. economy c. weight d. region 11. A: What do you think about this movie? B: I think it reflects the moral and cultural of our country. a. income b. century c. continent d. diversity 12. Student: How do children learn new things? Teacher: They should them to learn better. a. protect b. experience c. happen d. spend		
۳	با استفاده از کلمات داده شده، مکالمه زیر را کامل کنید. (یک کلمه اضافی است). emotional / rarely / hang out / absolutely / depend on A: How do some people live longer? B: Well, I believe an effective way to live longer is having (13) health. A: Wow, that sounds great. B: Besides this, they should (14) with their relatives and friends as much as possible. A: I know. These types of habits (15) their lifestyle. Fortunately, some visit their relatives very often these days. B: Yeah, it (16) helps them live in a calm manner.		
۴			
صفحه ۱ از ۵			

سوالات آزمون نهایی درس: زبان انگلیسی (۲) – ناسنویان		پایه: یازدهم	رشته: کلیه رشته ها	تاریخ آزمون: ۱۴۰۵/۰۴/۳۱
تعداد صفحه: ۵	مدت آزمون: ۱۲۰ دقیقه	ساعت شروع: ۷:۳۰ به وقت تهران	نام و نام خانوادگی:	
مرکز ارزشیابی و تضمین کیفیت نظام آموزش و پرورش Azmoon.medu.ir				
دانش آموزان روزانه، بزرگسالان، آموزش از راه دور، اینترگران و داوطلبان آزاد (داخل و صبح خارج از کشور) – تیر و مرداد ۱۴۰۵				
ردیف	سوالات (پاسخ برگ دارد)			
نمره				

Grammar			
۳	گزینه صحیح را انتخاب کنید.		
	17. A: Do you know these workers? B: Yes, they are really skillful. They..... in this factory for 20 years. a. have worked b. has worked c. worked d. will work		
	18. A: Hi Samira! How information do you have about endangered languages? B: Well, an endangered language is a language that has very speakers. a. many / few b. much / little c. many / little d. much / few		
	19. A: Your flight is at 6 a.m. Is it OK for you? B: No problem, I usually get very early in the morning. a. in b. for c. after d. up		
	20. A: It's getting dark. We're late. B: You're right. If we, we will miss the bus. a. won't hurry b. don't hurry c. doesn't hurry d. didn't hurry		
۱.۵	با توجه به تصویر جاهای خالی را با کلمات مناسب کامل کنید.		
	21. A: What did your mother put on the table yesterday? B: She put a (a) of bread, two (b) of coffee, and a piece of (c)		۶
۱.۵	شکل صحیح افعال داخل پرانتز را در جاهای خالی بنویسید.		
	A: Have you ever (22) (to be) to Shiraz? B: Yes, many times. To tell the truth, I'm so (23) (to excite) that we are going to Shiraz this Norooz again. A: Nice, if everything goes well, we (24) (to meet) you there.		۷
۲	با مرتب کردن کلمات داخل پرانتز، جملات ناقص را کامل کنید.		
	25. If people use public transportation, (clean / the air / be / will) 26. Mina in the library. (the story / got / by / amused)		۸
۱.۵	با توجه به تصویر داده شده جای خالی را کامل کنید.		
	27. Reza: Daddy! Can we go fishing this afternoon? Daddy: Maybe tomorrow. I the flat tires yet.		۹
صفحه ۲ از ۵			

سؤالات آزمون نهایی درس: زبان انگلیسی (۲) - ناشنویان	پایه: یازدهم	رشته: کلیه رشته ها	تاریخ آزمون: ۱۴۰۵/۰۴/۳۱
تعداد صفحه: ۵	مدت آزمون: ۱۲۰ دقیقه	ساعت شروع: ۷:۳۰ به وقت تهران	نام و نام خانوادگی:
دانش آموزان روزانه، بزرگسالان، آموزش از راه دور، اینترگران و داوطلبان آزاد (داخل و صبح خارج از کشور) - تیر و مرداد ۱۴۰۵			
مرکز ارزشیابی و تضمین کیفیت نظام آموزش و پرورش Azmoon.medu.ir			
ردیف	سؤالات (پاسخ برگ دارد)		
نمره			

Reading

متن زیر را با دقت بخوانید و به سوالات پاسخ دهید.

Mr. Saberian is a translator who works for IRIB. He knows four languages: Persian, English, French, and Russian. He learned English at school when he was 13 years old. He began learning French in a language institute when he was 15. Then, he learned Russian when he was a university student in Moscow. Interestingly, he speaks all of these languages fluently, but he uses English more. To learn a foreign language, he says that interest and hard work are really more important than age.

No.	Scan the passage for ...	Answer
28	Where does Mr. Saberian work?	
29	How many languages does he know?	
30	When did he learn French?	
31	Which language does he use more?	

متن زیر را با دقت بخوانید و به سوالات پاسخ دهید.

Technology has had both positive and negative effects on people's lives. It has enabled us to have easy access to information, become more creative, travel easier, and have a more comfortable life. Technology has also helped the researchers and scientists of our time. New technologies have helped doctors to understand how diseases develop. Technology, as some people may think, is not a bad thing at all. The way we use technology, is important. For example, using new technologies has changed people's lifestyle in a harmful way in this century.

Some technologies are dangerous to our health and can harm our body. Using mobile phones or surfing the Internet for long hours can **increase** people's blood pressure, cause sleep problems, and depression. Playing video games for long hours makes people nervous and harm their heart and nervous system. Listening to music by headsets can be harmful to one's hearing and even brain. So, we should be careful in choosing the right technology. We should also limit the time of working with technologies.

❖ True or False

32. Technology hasn't helped us to become more creative.
33. Technology never causes depression.
34. Listening to music by headsets can harm brain.

- a. True b. False
a. True b. False
a. True b. False

❖ Choose the best answer.

35. What is the **antonym** for the word "**increase**"?

- a. improve b. press c. decrease

- d. practice

❖ Answer the following questions.

36. How have new technologies helped doctors?
37. What makes people nervous?

سؤالات آزمون نهایی درس: زبان انگلیسی (۲) - ناشنویان	پایه: یازدهم	رشته: کلیه رشته ها	تاریخ آزمون: ۱۴۰۵/۰۴/۳۱
تعداد صفحه: ۵	مدت آزمون: ۱۲۰ دقیقه	ساعت شروع: ۷:۳۰ به وقت تهران	نام و نام خانوادگی:
دانش آموزان روزانه، بزرگسالان، آموزش از راه دور، اینترگران و داوطلبان آزاد (داخل و صبح خارج از کشور) - تیر و مرداد ۱۴۰۵			
مرکز ارزشیابی و تضمین کیفیت نظام آموزش و پرورش Azmoon.medu.ir			
ردیف	سؤالات (پاسخ برگ دارد)		
نمره			

۴	متن زیر را با دقت بخوانید و به سوالات پاسخ دهید. Art is something that people create with imagination and skill. Art has different forms including paintings, drawings, photos, or even things made by hand. Artists make art for some reasons such as enjoying it, or selling their artworks to make money. They can sell it to those who collect art in places like art stores, galleries, or online. But, it's not always easy to make money from art. Artists have to find people who are interested in their works. Nowadays, artists let others know about their art by showing it in galleries or using the Internet, which takes a lot of work. Also, the value of art can be different to various people. Some might like a piece of art and have it for themselves, but others might not. Artists can find their own style and make special things to get people's attention. To make money, artists can do many things such as teaching in art classes, or selling artistic items. <u>They</u> can also work with companies to make particular art projects. In conclusion, art can be an acceptable way to earn money, but it cannot be easy. Artists have to connect with the buyers, and let people know about their art. In this way, they can create good feelings in the society and bring people together. ❖ True or False 38. Art has the same value to various people.
---	---

سؤالات آزمون نهایی درس: زبان انگلیسی (۲) - ناسنویان	پایه: یازدهم	رشته: کلیه رشته ها	تاریخ آزمون: ۱۴۰۵/۰۴/۳۱
تعداد صفحه: ۵	مدت آزمون: ۱۲۰ دقیقه	ساعت شروع: ۷:۳۰ به وقت تهران	نام و نام خانوادگی:
دانش آموزان روزانه، بزرگسالان، آموزش از راه دور، اینترگران و داوطلبان آزاد (داخل و صبح خارج از کشور) - تیر و مرداد ۱۴۰۵			
مرکز ارزشیابی و تضمین کیفیت نظام آموزش و پرورش Azmoon.medu.ir			
ردیف	سؤالات (پاسخ برگ دارد)		
نمره			

۲	با توجه به تصاویر و کلمات داده شده، مکالمه های زیر را کامل کنید. 49. A: Why does he visit the doctor every six months? B: He his general health every six months. (to check)  15 50. A: What is Navid tired of ? B: He is the dirty dishes. (to wash) 	
۱.۵	با استفاده از کلمات داده شده داخل پرانتز، جمله ناقص را کامل کنید. 51. A: What did the teacher tell Amir? B: He too much noise. (not / to make) 16	
۴۰	* موفق باشید *	
	صفحه ۵ از ۵	